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4 July 2022 

 

 

Vanessa Browne 

National Manager, Programme and Standards 

Vanessa.Browne@nzta.govt.nz 

Waka Kotahi 

 

 

Dear Vanessa, 

 

Thank you for your letter dated 23 June 2022, requesting approval for setting of various permanent speed 

limits and a Variable Speed Limit (VSL) on a 12 km long section of State Highway 3 between Palmerston 

North and Ashhurst in accordance with Clause 2.6 of the Land Transport Rule: Setting of Speed Limits 2022 

(the Rule). 

I am satisfied that Clause 2.6(4) has been met in this instance and approve the setting of the permanent 

speed limits and VSL as outlined in your letter and its appendices. It is important that Waka Kotahi in its Road 

Controlling Authority capacity is satisfied that Clause 2.6 is met in full. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to get in contact with Chris Rodley 

(chris.rodley@nzta.govt.nz). 

 

Your sincerely,  

 

 

 

Kane Patena 

Director of Land Transport 
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